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 TO:  CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
 CIVIC WORKS COMMITTEE  

APRIL 23, 2012 

 FROM: JOHN BRAAM, P.ENG 
ACTING EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, PLANNING, ENVIRONMENTAL & 

ENGINGEERING SERVICES & CITY ENGINEER 

 SUBJECT: TENDER 12-21 
REPLACEMENT OF SIDEWALKS, CURB & GUTTER  

AND HOT MIX ASPHALT 

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 
That on the recommendation of the Acting Executive Director, Planning, Environmental and 
Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions BE TAKEN with respect to the 
award of a contract for Tender 12-21; Replacement of Sidewalks, Curb & Gutter and Hot Mix 
Asphalt: 
 
1. That the bid submitted by Coco Paving Inc., 1865 Clarke Road, London, Ontario 

N5X3Z6 at their tendered price of $3,728,382.50, HST extra, , BE ACCEPTED, the bid 
submitted by Coco Paving Inc. was the lowest of five (5) bids and meets the City’s 
specifications and requirements in all area; 

 
2. That the funding for this purchase BE APPROVED as set out in the Source of Finance 

Report attached hereto as Appendix “A”; 
 
3. That Civic Administration BE AUTHORIZED to undertake all of the administrative acts 

that are necessary in connection with this contract; and 
 
4. That approval hereby given BE CONDITIONAL upon the Corporation entering into 

formal contract or issuing a purchase order relating to these matters of this approval. 
(Tender 12-21) 

 
 
 

 BACKGROUND 

 
Purpose: 
 
This tender primarily supports the City’s Annual Road Reconstruction Program (ARRP) which 
involves the reconstruction of secondary collector and local streets. The recommended award is 
based on the lowest tender received. 
 
Discussion: 
 
Tenders for the Replacement of Sidewalks, Curb & Gutter and Hot Mix Asphalt project were 
opened on March 15, 2012. 
 
The ARRP is a unique program which uses a combination of City forces and the contractor to 
perform the works required for each individual street. This year 12 streets consisting of 
approximately 11.3 lane/km are proposed to be rehabilitated. Typically the City forces precede 
the contractor on each site to do removals and any sewer and watermain related works.  
 
The recommended contractor, Coco Paving Inc. has performed numerous successful contracts 
for the City. 
 
As noted on the Sources of Financing Report, Appendix “A” attached, a number of Capital 
accounts will be utilized to complete this project. The balance of funding in the approved Capital 
programs noted will be allocated to construction related projects through cost sharing 
arrangements with other Divisions and to City related expenses associated with these works 
and future works. 
 
All tender submissions have been checked by the Construction Administration Division, 
Planning, Environmental & Engineering Services Department and are in order. Five (5) 
contractors submitted tenders as follows (exclusive of HST): 
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CONTRACTOR 

TENDER PRICE 
SUBMITTED 

CORRECTED 
TENDER PRICE 

1. Coco Paving Inc. $3,728,382.50 - 

2. Ro-Buck Contracting Limited $3,833,137.50 - 

3. Dufferin Construction Company $3,990,931.50 - 

4. Fortese Concrete Ltd. $4,158,673.00 - 

5. DEL-KO Paving and Construction 
Company Ltd. $4,158,673.00 - 

 
The tender estimate just prior to opening was $4,085,000.00 (excluding H.S.T.). 
 
All tenders include a contingency allowance of $300,000.00 (excluding H.S.T.). 
 
 
Summary: 
 
Funding for this project has been provided in 2012 Capital budgets. 
 
There are no anticipated additional operating costs associated with this work upon project 
completion. 
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